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PRESS RELEASE FROM THE PREMIER. MR. DUNSTAN.. 17.9.74 
••• ' " - •• " " ' ' -

AUGUST. 1974 -FINANCES* 

The deficit on Revenue Account far August, 1974 was $11,602,000 
compared with a deficit of $4,104,000 for August, 1973, the 
Premier and Treasurer, Mr. Dunstan, aaid today. . 

For the two months of the financial year the Revenue Account 
shows a deficit of $18,939,000 compared, with a deficit of 
$4,931,000 at the same stage last year. 

Mr. Dunstan said of the figures that, having regard to the Budget 
proposals presently before Parliament, a deficit for the two 
months of some $7-8 million would have been likely had receipts 
and payments been following a pattern similar to recent years. . 

The worsening of the actual situation from this expectation was 
therefore of the order of $12 million which could be attributed 
very approximately to a short fall of receipts below expectations 
of about $4 million and an excess of payments above normal pattern 
of about $8 million. 

In receipts, some of the short fall, e.g. in water rates revenue, 
might be expected to be made good later in the year, but receipts 
from stamp duties, succession duties and gift duties were actually 
less this year than for the same period last year and, as far as 
stamp duties were concerned, this indicated a downturn in the 
volume and value of business. 

As to payments, the relatively worse situation at the end of 
August, 1974 as compared with August, 1973, might be explained 
in part .by the carry over effect of the expansion implemented 
last year in various areas of Government activity and to the 
impact of large new salary and wage awards which came into effect 
in the latter part ;of 1973-74 and the first two months of this 
financial year, in the latter of which there were some additional 
costs associated with retrospective application. 

Mr. Dunstan said that whilst the effect of a lower level of 
expansion this year, coupled with receipt of additional revenue 
from increased and new taxes and charges which will accrue when 
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these come into effeetshould gradually lessen the adverse 
comparison of end of month results with similar periods in 
1973-74, the magnitude of the deficit at the end of August was 
such that he had given an immediate instruction to all 
departments that they are to review progress expenditure against 
budget to ensure that such departmental expenditures are being 
contained within the financial provisions approved for 1974-75. 

This review suggests that in most operating areas expenditures 
are currently running in accordance with budget, but it has also 
directed attention to some potential problem areas which will 
require close attention and control. 

Mr. Dunstan added, "This review will 
the Government may be kept appraised 
not hesitate to take such further act 
preserve reasonable budget stability" 

Loan Works expenditure for the two months ending August, 1974, 
was $24,184,000 compared with $20,087,000. for the two months 
ending August, 1973. This increase is broadly in line with Loan 
Budget proposals for 1974-75. 
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AUGUST. 1974 FINANCES. 

The deficit on Revenue Account for August, 1974 was $11,602,000 
compared with a deficit of $4,104,000 for August, 1973, the 
Premier and Treasurer, Mr. Dunstan, aaid today. 

For the two months of the financial year the Revenue Account 
shows a deficit of $18,939,000 compared, with a deficit of 
$4,931,000 at the same stage last year. 

Mr. Dunstan said of the figures that, having regard to the Budget 
proposals presently before Parliament, a deficit for the two 
months of some $7-8 million would have been likely had receipts 
and payments been following a pattern similar to recent years. 

The worsening of the actual situation from this expectation was 
therefore of the order of $12 million which could be attributed 
very approximately to a short fall of receipts below expectations 
of about $4 million and an excess of payments above normal pattern 
of about $8 million. 

In receipts, some of the short fall, e.g. in water rates revenue, 
might be expected to be made good later in the year, but receipts 
from stamp duties, succession duties and gift duties were actually 
less this year than for the same period last year and, as far as 
stamp duties were concerned, this indicated a downturn in the 
volume and value of business. 

As to payments, the relatively worse situation at the end of 
August, 1974 as compared with August, 1973, might be explained 
in part by the carry over effect of the expansion implemented 
last year in various areas of Government activity and to the 
impact of large new salary and wage awards which came into effect 
in the latter part of 1973-74 and the first two months of this 
financial year, in the latter of which there were some additional 
costs associated with retrospective application. 

Mr. Dunstan said that whilst the effect of a lower level of 
expansion this year, coupled with receipt of additional revenue 
from increased and new taxes and charges which will accrue when 
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these come into effect, should gradually lessen the adverse 
comparison of end of month results with similar periods in 
1973-74, the magnitude of the deficit at the end of August was 
such that he had given an immediate instruction to all 
departments that they are to review progress expenditure against 
budget to ensure that such departmental expenditures are being 
contained within the financial provisions approved for 1974-75. 

This review suggests that,in most operating areas expenditures 
are currently running in accordance with budget, but it has also 
directed attention to some potential problem areas which, will 
require close attention and control. 

Mr. Dunstan added, "This review will be an on-going one so that 
the Government may be kept appraised of the situation. We will 
not hesitate to take such further action as may be necessary to 
preserve reasonable budget stability". 

Loan Works expenditure for the two months ending August, 1974, 
was $24,184,000 compared with $20,087,000 for the two months 
ending August, 1973. This increase is broadly in line with Loan 
Budget proposals for 1974-75. • 
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